
October 1, 2024 

The Sherman Town Board met in regular session Tuesday October 1, 2024 @ 7:30pm 

Members Present: Gerry Karpen, Dawn Williams, Larry Sutton Jr. and Cheryl Swenson 

Others Present: Robin Berg Blake Kluenenberg, Ellen Karpen and Lee Ellis 

 

Karpen called the meeting to order. 

Routine Business: 

Approval of the agenda- Motion by Williams to approve the agenda, 2nd by Sutton-all ayes, motion 

carried. 

Minutes of the September 3, 2024 meeting were read—Williams made a motion to approve the 

minutes, 2nd by Sutton—all Ayes, motion carried. 

The Treasurer’s report was read—Williams made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as read, 2nd 

by Sutton—all Ayes, motion carried. 

Open floor to comments: Swenson commented she didn’t think there were enough kids in town to host 

a Christmas party for the kids of town.  

Claims Approved to be paid: 

Minnehaha Community Water $60.00 for water, Dakota Entertainment $456.00 for bounce house at 

picnic, Hy-Vee $145.00 for meat for the picnic, Garretson Gazette $27.48 for August minutes, Xcel 

Energy $287.68 for street lights, $29.07 for town hall lights, $34.41 for park lights, Lee Ellis $130.00 for 

burning tree pile, Jesse Hewer $65.00 for pushing up tree pile, Johen Tonsay $120.00 for 3x mowing 

Strom Park, $120.00 for mowing Tiger Park, Luke Bonte $40.00 for mowing city hall. 

     

Old Business: 

1. Christmas Party-Council agreed to give Christmas party a trial run this year by supplying the 

town hall to have party in. Williams made a motion to let them use the town hall for a 

location, 2nd by Sutton—all ayes- motion carried. A date to be determined next month. 

2. Donation—Williams made a motion to donate $100.00 to the Mark Pierret Benefit, 2nd by 

Sutton—all ayes-motion carried. 

New Business: 

1. Set date for Mike’s Bar Liquor License renewal—the meeting will be 7:45 Monday Nov, 4, 2024 

2. Humane Society—received a bill for 2 different calls—Williams made a motion to pay bill, 2nd 

by Sutton-all ayes- motion approved. 

3. Culvert 2nd and Zeliff Ave—Larry started working on it. 

4. Liquor License- a bar in Sioux Falls wanted to buy one of Sherman’s extra licenses—nothing 

came of it. 

5. Curb, gutter and sidewalk project—for lack of support the project has stopped, can reapply 

next year if we want. 

6. Next month meeting—next month we will have the monthly meeting on Monday night at 

7:30pm, 2024 because of election being held on Tuesday  

 

Williams made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Sutton—all ayes.  

Next regular meeting will be November 4, 2024 @ 7:30pm.   

Cheryl Swenson Town Clerk 

 

 


